Minutes
Mountain Library Network

General Meeting

Raleigh County Public Library

May 20, 2016
I. President of the MLN Executive Board Judy Gunsaulis called the meeting to order at 10:30 a.m. Present were Debbie Goddard, Carol McClung, Christy Carver, Ann Farr, Carolina Gaddis, Cherie Davis, Eva McGuire, Joann Hartwell, Doug Moore, Brain Raitz, Tammy Richards, Julie Oldfield, Mary Hooper, Jeff Chadwell, Sarah Palfrey, Elizabeth Phipps, Bob Costan, Judy Gunsaulis, Vicky Terry, JoAnna Thompson, Paulette Kirby, Amy Stover, Addie Gilkerson and Kristina Ferguson.

II. Committee Reports

a. Circulation Committee: There is new a pop-up message that appears when a patron record is within 30 days of expiration. A courtesy notice to send e-book users is in the works. This notice will most likely be a generic and will not be customized for individual libraries. 

b. Catalog Committee: The Committee will meet on Wednesday, June 8 at 10 a.m. at the Fayette County Public Library. Vicky Terry distributed a printout of cataloging reminders.
c. OPAC Committee: Brain Raitz will be sending out invoices for Syndetics and LibraryThing.
III. Old Business

a. Weeding of e-books: This will be a time and labor intensive project, but will clean up our catalog and make it easier on patrons and library staff in the long run. MLN is open to suggestions on how to complete this task.
b. Removal of patron records: Each library has done a great job weeding their expired patron records. This is something we should complete annually to stay up to date and ensure we are not overpaying for services that charge based on the number of patron accounts. 

c. Inventory, holds shelf, etc.: Tammy Richards will be clearing the entire holds shelf on a weekly basis; however, libraries are encouraged to clear their own and notify her with any issues that may appear (materials “falling off”).  Each library is also prompted to complete an annually inventory to assist in maintaining a clean catalog. 

IV. New Business

a. Sierra update: The Sierra update was successful. The only known issue is that occasionally the system seems sluggish. Innovative has initiated a “patch” that runs nightly and is supposed to solve this issue. Clearing the JAR Cache (preferably early in the morning or late in the evening) may also help with this problem. Tammy Richards gave a demonstration using Sierra Web. It was originally thought that this program would only be available to iPads, but may be accessible for PC’s as well. There are a few functions: Check In (no patron), Renewal (no patron), Search/Holds, and Count Use. You can also delete items using this program. There are currently only five logins available. In the next upgrade, we hope to see a Check Out feature. 
b. Election of At-Large member: Sarah Palfrey was the only nominee. Judy Gunsaulis opened the floor for more nominations. Cherie Davis made a motion to close the nominations, Paulette Kirby seconded, and the motion carried unanimously. Vicky Terry made the motion to re-elect Sarah Palfrey as the At-Large member of the Executive Board, Cherie Davis seconded, and the motion carried unanimously. 

c. Future features: The Dean of Libraries from WVU contacted Judy Gunsaulis regarding a shared digital collection. More info will be announced on this as it becomes available.  A new opportunity for publicizing library materials is now available with Library Link Network and Zepheria. When keywords or phrases are searched on Google, related library materials will appear on the right hand side. Fayette County has been set up and seen samples. There is no cost to set up the link mechanism, but may be a cost for the actual advertising. More information to come!
V. Announcements

a. A brief MLN Executive Board meeting will be held directly after the General Meeting.

VI. The meeting was adjourned at 11:30 a.m.
